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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Wednesday, June 16, 2021 10:30-11:30 
At the Perley School AND on Zoom

In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Police Chief Donald Cudmore, Selectman Doug Dawes, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Beth Blazonis, Recovery Coach
Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE

· VOTED to approved Meeting Minutes for 5/20/21 

Chief Cudmore and Beth Blazonis told us that heroin & cocaine overdoses are definitely up in Georgetown over the past few months. Behavioral health outreach is up 63%, and overdoses are up 30%. Georgetown overdoses are currently 3 times higher than in contiguous communities, due to more traffic, busier & slightly larger populations. 

Reasons for overdoses/substance misuse include trauma, childhood experiences, accessibility, peer pressure, life stresses & culture. 

Beth Blazonis suggested that we place www.essexcountyoutreach.com on the GeorgetownCARES website; this will be done. Essex County Outreach is a collaborative effort involving all 34 police departments within Essex County, as well as the sheriff’s department, working with social service partners to assist with Substance Use Disorder, Mental or Behavioral Health needs, High risk referrals, Harm Reduction Strategies, Additional supports to children effected by Substance Use Disorder (SUD), Supports for those that have lost a loved one to SUD. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Selectman Doug Dawes reported that future funding of the GCCC from Mission Dispensary for next year and more after that for $25K/year was likely due to host agreement language including “an subsequent years.” Funding will be reconfirmed for our September meeting. Pam will summarize FY21 GCCC accomplishments for Doug to share with Mission Dispensary.
· Discussed and VOTED to approve payment to the City of Newburyport for the Essex County Asset Builder Network’s (ECAB) invoice for Georgetown youth services and programs based on positive youth development (40 Developmental Assets)  in FY 21 for $14,690. 
· Discussed targeted plans for FY22 to build specific assets that Georgetown Youth scored low on and address high youth depression rate (25%). Will develop more at the next meeting.
· NEXT MEETINGS – 2020-2021 – Sept. 16th, 2021, 10:30
· Will further discuss FY22 Goals & Action Plans, including Fall 21 A&B Survey, FY22 MOU’s/contracts, Youth programs, Community-wide strategies to address making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be. 
· ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30am. 








Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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